September 13, 2018
Dear President, dear Sir Craig

I am grateful for your acknowledgement of the significant achievements in
rebuilding RUSADA. To move forward to reinstate the compliance of RUSADA, 1
agree to accept the two remaining conditions in the Roadmap that were referred to
in your letter of June 22, 2018 and subsequent discussions.

The Russian Federation fully accepted the decision of the IOC Executive
Board of December 5, 2017 that was made based on the findings of the Schmid
Report.

After the re-instatement of RUSADA and the consent of the Russian
Investigative Committee, we will provide as soon as possible to an independent
expert, agreeable to WADA and the Investigative Committee, the access to the
analytical equipment to retrieve (under the supervision of the Russian Investigative
Committee and under conditions that preserve the integrity of the evidence) an
authentic copy of the LIMS data and of the raw analytical data mentioned in your
letter. If based on the LIMS data and the raw data, potential Adverse Analytical
Findings are identified in respect of samples stored in the laboratory sealed by the
Investigative Committee we will work in a spirit of cooperation with WADA and
the Investigative Committee and in compliance with the Russian Criminal
Procedural Code to enable the independent re-testing of these samples in accordance
with the International Standard for Laboratories.

As you can see, we have accepted your offer of June 22, 2018. I hope that
WADA will perform its undertaking and re-instate the compliance of RUSADA at
the next meeting of the WADA Executive Committee of September 20, 2018.

Sincerely

Pavel Kolobkov



